Republic of the Philippines

PROVINCE OF ISABELA
City of Ilagan
-000-

Ofice of The Sangguniang Panlalawigan

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 41* REGULAR SESSION OF THE 10" SANGGUNIANG
PANLALAWIGAN OF ISABELA HELD AT PROVINCIAL CAPITOL, ILAGAN CITY, ISABELA
ON AUGUST 04, 2020.

PRESENT:
FAUSTINO G. DY Il Vice Governor & Presiding Officer
DELFINITO EMMANUEL L. ALBANO Member (1% District) & Floor Leader
EMMANUEL JOSELITO B. ANES Member (1** District)
ED CHRISTIAN S. GO Member (2™ District)
EDGAR R. CAPUCHINO Member (2™ District)
RAMON JUAN N. REYES, JR. Member (3rd District)
RANDOLPH JOSEPH P. ARREOLA Member (3rd District)
CLIFFORD R. RASPADO Member (4" District)
ABEGAIL V. SABLE Member (4" District)
FAUSTINO U. DY IV Member (5™ District)
EDWARD S. ISIDRO Member (5" District)
ALFREDO V. ALILI Member (6" District)
MARCO PAOLO A. MERIS Member (6" District)
ANTONIO S. HUI Member, PCL Federation President
DANTE G. HALAMAN Member, LnB Federation President
DAX PAOLO C. BINAG Member, SK Federation President
ADRIAN PHILIP S. BAYSAC Member, Agricultural /Industrial Workers
Labor Sector Representative
VENUS T. BAUTISTA Member, Women's Sectoral Representative
GRETCHEN F. VALDEZ Member, Indigenous Cultural Communities

Sector Representative

EXPLANATORY NOTE

WHEREAS, the Honorable Vice Governor sponsored the passage of Ordinance
No. 2020-10-04 or the Mandatory Wearing of Face Mask Ordinance to further promote
and ensure the health of Isabelefios amidst the ongoing global health crisis;

WHEREAS, this Honorable Body determined that there is a need to increase the
penalties for violation of such Ordinance to promote adherence and compliance
thereto. Accordingly, thru the initiative of the Honorable Vice Governor, and as pushed
by the above Sponsors, Ordinance No. 2020-14-1 was passed and approved which raised
the penalty for non-wearing of face mask from three (3) hours community service for
the first offense and five hundred pesos for second and subsequent offenses, to three
thousand pesos for the first offense and five thousand pesos for second and subsequent
offenses;

WHEREAS, on July 28, 2020, the Office of the Secretary to the Sangguniang
Panlalawigan received a Letter from the Office of the DILG Provincial Director
forwarding to the Honorable Vice Governor a Memorandum from the Office of the DILG
Secretary directing Local Government Officials to Enact and/or Amend Existing Local
Ordinance to Include Penal Provisions to Strengthen the Implementation of
Quarantine and Health Safety Standard Protocols to Contain COVID-19;
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